SANDGATE SELECTBOARD MEETING TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 2, 2014 SANDGATE TOWN HALL 7 PM

alifical

No minutes for the meeting of the 18th of Aug were available for review.

Selectman Orders signed

Jean Eisenhart approached the board about purchasing a painting by Pamela Casper. No funds are available for such purchase. The painting, if donated to the Town, could be hung at the Town Hall. Jean will inform Casper.

Eleanor LaCross continuing to save the Town energy costs brought a proposal from Bob Reuter of Vermont Energy Works to change the bulbs in the Town Office.

T Santelli moved to replace 1/2 the lights now and 1/2 at a later time. P. Hall 2nd .All in favor. Electricity for the Sandgate School House is costing the Town aprox \$23/ month. No one has used the building this year.

The School House policy will be reviewed at the next meeting.

Eleanor La Cross as Delinquent Tax Collector approached the board about clearing the tax books of past uncollected penalties.

The board felt it sould be handled at a tax abatement hearing and hope to have one scheduled at the same time as a BCA hearing to save cost to the town.

Mike Hill, Highway foreman, was unable to attend the meeting. Pat Hall brought the Highway Orders to the meeting and they were signed.

Pat also said that Mike was able to contract for salt but that the price has skyrocketed.

Rental, Purchase and Contract mowing of the Town Roads will discussed at the next meeting. Mike will do research on various costs.

A grant for eradication of poisonous parsnip will be discussed at the next select board meeting with a possible partnership with BCCD.

Meeting adj 7:40PM

4, D. 2014